
CITY OF HARTFORD 
PROPOSED SPECIAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 10, 2024 

County of Van Buren, State of Michigan, 19 West Main St, Hartford, MI 49057 

 
Commissioners Present: Jane Danger; Frank Dockter; John Miller; Lindsy Morsaw; Nancy Spoula; Charles 
Weeden and Mayor Richard A. Hall; 
Commissioners Absent:   None 
Staff Present:                Brown; Rodney-Isbrecht;  
 

 
 
 
Mayor Richard A. Hall called the special meeting to order at 5:30pm. 

 
Public Hearing: – Michigan Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Funding Close out of Clark &  

       Linden Street Improvements Project No. 221003 - WRI 
 
City Manager Brown read the summary of work:   

This project consisted of reconstructing E. Linden Street and Clark Street from Spaulding Street to Olds 
Avenue, widening the roadway to two 12’ wide lanes with 4” of HMA and 8” of aggregate base, curb 
and gutter on both sides, sidewalk replacement on both sides, replacing the existing 4” water main with 
6” and 8” water main, replacing the sanitary sewer in-kind, replacing storm sewer along roadway, 
sidewalk ramps upgraded to meet current ADA standards, permanent signage, pavement markings, and 
restoration, and various appurtenances. 
 
Krohn Excavating LLC of Bangor, Michigan performed the work.  They were awarded the project by 
the City Council on June 27, 2022 after being the lowest bidder at the bid opening; and as recommended 
by Wightman, the engineer.   
 
Work started on November 2022 with tree clearing and site preparation work.  Work originally opened 
to traffic in November 2023.  Final project costs were $2,073,388.45.  The CDBG grant covered 
$1,753,538.45.    

   
Public Comments:   None 
 
Adjournment: 

 
Motion by Commissioner Miller, supported by Commissioner Spoula, to adjourn the meeting at 5:39pm. 
  Motion carried 7 – 0  

 
 
Respectfully Submitted,         
 
 
RoxAnn Rodney-Isbrecht, City Clerk 


